MINUTES OF BLHA 2021 ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 17, 2021 AT THE SHELBY TOWNSHIP BUILDING

President, Jason Stratton called the meeting to order at 7:36 PM.

Six members of the Board (Ray Kamp, Phil Krason, Bobby Riggs, Terri Singelyn-Jarosz, Jason Stratton and Megan Taveggia) were in attendance.  A total of 34 Association members were represented at the meeting, and 18 attended via Zoom.
Jason welcomed the attendees and thanked everyone for attending.  The last 2 years have been tough on everyone, but even during this pandemic it’s important for neighbors to support each other.  Jason introduced the Board members in attendance, and later acknowledged the seventh Board member, Todd Thelen, was not able to be in attendance this evening.  Jason thanked Phil Krason for his 20 years of service and announced Phil’s decision not to seek reelection.  Attendees should have received a ballot when entering the conference room and elections will be held shortly.  Jason also reminded everyone that volunteers are always welcome; just follow the link on our website blhashelby.org. 
The Financial Report was presented by Megan Taveggia.  All dues have been collected and all accounts have a favorable balance with sufficient funds available to cover anticipated costs for the balance of the year.  Copies of the Profit & Loss Reports for all three accounts, and the Balance Sheet through November 14th, were provided to everyone in attendance and reviewed by Megan.  When asked about negative accounts receivables, Megan explained that several members overpaid their 2021 dues by neglecting to take the early bird discount.  Those funds will be shown as a credit on their 2022 dues invoices.
Ian Fleming presented the Hawkins Lake Report.  Installation of the new Airmax aerator system is complete and will reduce electricity use and require less maintenance.  Removal and disposition of the old aerators is being investigated and will be pursued in 2022.  The next project will be to refurbish and install new lights on the 3 fountains.  We need to get our lake treatment provider to commit to improved service in 2022 to control algae and weed growth.  We hope to rebuild the life ring stations using maintenance free composite board like Trex.  A few volunteers with basic carpentry skills would be appreciated.

Phil Krason presented the Bannister Lake Report, as Dan McCoy was unable to attend.  No Canada goose nests were removed in 2021.  Any member finding a nest should contact Dan McCoy; we have people trained to remove nests.  We need to continually harass the geese; laser pointers are very effective.  Report any life rings or ropes in need of repair.  E.coli tests of lake water determined the water was safe. Ten lake water treatments were done in 2021.  Lake maintenance dues for 2022 will be $250 and include increases for treatments, fish stocking and geese roundup costs.
Phil also commented on his 20 years on the Board and the future opportunities the Board and Committees will experience in the coming years.
Jason acknowledges the Social Committee and thanked them for their exceptional efforts in 2021.  Then Jason opened the meeting to discussion from attending members.  Several issues were discussed:
1.  The storm drains in our streets are connected to our lake system.  Don’t dump anything into the street drains, and keep them free of leaf, snow and ice debris.
2.  Any deterioration of our streets or storm drains should be reported to the county as soon, and as often, as possible.
3.  The noise from M59 has been escalating for years.  The Association has repeatedly written letter to MDOT and Shelby township.  We need to increase our efforts if we expect to ever get the attention of our elected officials.
The final agenda item was the election for the 3 expiring director positions.  Incumbents Ray Kamp and Jason Stratton agreed to remain on the ballot, and Phil Krason removed himself as a candidate.  Tony Michewicz agreed to be a candidate on the ballot.  As there were no other additional nominees identified. Ray, Jason and Tony were acclaimed to be BLHA Directors for the next 2 years.  Welcome back to the Board, Tony.
As there were no further items, the meeting was adjourned.

